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"I believe that each of us can make a tremendous difference.

Politicans and visionaries will not return us to the sacredness of life.

That will be done by ordinary men and women who gather neighbors and friends together and say,

'Remember to breathe, remember to feel, remember to care, remember life.’

Let us do this together for ourselves and our children and our children’s children.”

From “Sharing Silence” by Gunilla Norris

Camptonville Has a Community Center!

The Masonic Lodge Building, waiting to be transformed
into the Camptonville Community Center

It’s Official!

By Tonie Hilligoss

All the t’s have been crossed and the i’s have been dotted,
and now the Camptonville Community Center has become a
reality. Our thanks to Dick DicKard (representing CCSD), Ted
Gardner (representing the Masons), and everyone else who has
spent untold hours shepherding this project through the
bureaucratic hurdles that stood between the dream and its
realization.

The Camptonville community identified establishing a
community center as a primary goal in a town hall meeting in
1997. Now it’s a reality, proving once again, as stated on the
home page of the Camptonville website
(www.camptonville.com), that Camptonville really is “The Little
Town That Could.” Please see the accompanying article for

information regarding upcoming plans for January.

Mark Your Calendars and Be there!
By Tonie Hilligoss
Spruce-Up Day - January 10th

As noted in the December Courier, we’re going to
celebrate the opening of the new community center on
January 24th. To prepare for that, we’re inviting everyone
to join us beginning at 10 am on January 10th to help
spruce up the building and grounds. Our objectives for the
day are limited, so we can easily finish in a few hours if
enough people participate. We'll also be collecting ideas for
future projects and will provide snacks for everyone who
comes to help.

Ceremony and Celebration
- January 24th

The celebration on January 24th will begin at 1 pm and
will start with a transfer of ownership ceremony from the
Masons to CCSD, the organization that will legally own and
assume responsibility for the building. That will be followed
by a short overview of what is being planned for the facility,
which will be the foundation for future discussions.

We will then celebrate with food, drink, and
entertainment for all ages as we officially test-drive the
brand new Camptonville Community Center. For more
information or offers to help, please contact Tonie at
thilligoss@mac.com. Watch for fliers with details.

We hope to see you all on January 10th and January 24th!




































